VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW
MEETING OF JULY 28, 1961

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 P. M. by Floyd Falese,
Village President.

The first order of business was Roll Call which was answered as follows:

James Jordon Absent
Ron Fischer Absent
Al Falese Absent
Art Lindemann Present
Harley Adams Present
Elmer Houlberg .Present

#lso present-atthe meeting was Orville Ohe, Village Treasurer, and Larry

. Sabatino, Chief of Police.

The minutes of the previous meeting held July 14, 1961 were read and approved
as submitted. A donation of inhalator made to the Village of Sleepy Hollow by

- Suarze Bros. was brought up and it was suggested that Harley Adams write these

gentlemen a letter thanking them for the equipment furnished.

The Village Attorney, Francis Crowe was not present due to hospitalization,
so the formal Trash Ordinance as approved at the previous meeting was not
ready for the Board to act on. -

Orville Ohe, the Village Treasurer submitted his Financial Statement dated
July 26, 1961. Various bills and statements referred to by the Treasurer were
discussed with the Board and approval given where such bills were found to

be acceptable.

The question of radar control was next discussed by the Chief of Police, Larry
Sabatino and he reported on the reasons for the need of such equipment within
the Village. After discussion of the equipment in question, Elmer Houlberg
made a motion that the Village purchase said radar equipment. The motion was
seconded by Arthur Lindemann and was voted on as follows:

Floyd Falese Yes
Harley Adams Yes
Art Lindemann Yes
Elmer Houlberg Yes

~Larry Sabatino next requested that a letter be written to Springfield requesting

a new survey for speed limits and proper traffic regulation signs on Route #72.
It was agreed that such a request would be made to Springfield by Elmer Houlberg.
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Art Lindemann next questioned the Board on making notification to property

[ owners within the Village of Sleepy Hollow regarding weed control. It was agreed
that a letter was to be written by Art Lindemann and mailed direct to the available
list of property owners sometime during the week of July 31st.

Mrs. Hertel, a resident of Sleepy Hollow, was present at the meeting and inquired
about available swimming and recreational facilities within the Village of Sleepy
Hollow. This subject was discussed at some length by the Board members and
Mrs. Hertel, and arriving at a clarification at what represents the facilities in
question. A

Art Lindemann made a motion that the meeting be adjourned, motion was seconded
by Harley Adams and unanimously voted yes. The meeting adjourned at 9:25 P. M.

Re g‘iggc«\itfully submitted,

- ‘ ~" E. Houlberg, —
Lot ‘ ‘ Acting Clerk
EH/fs : |
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